JANE TOLMACH, Southern Women's Chairman

WILLIAM MITCHELL, Treasurer

HENRY LACAYO, Secretary

STEPHEN REINHARDT, National Committeeman

CARMEN WARSCHAW, National Committeewoman



MEMORANDUM

TO: Charter Members

Blue Ribbon Women's Committee of 700 for

Democratic victory in '70

FROM: Adele Leopold

Jane Tolmach

You expressed an interest in participating actively in projects designed to increase volunteer involvement, and to organize for the critical elections of 1970. We are grateful for your interest and want to emphasize how urgently your help is needed. We don't intend to let you relax following the important Project 70 Conference in Fresno Nov. 7, 8 & 9th.

On your return from Fresno, we are planning regular meetings in a different Congressional District each month, so that each district will have the opportunity of hosting a general meeting.

Our first meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 12, from 9:30 A.M. to noon at Bullocks Fashion Square's La Casita, 14000 Riverside Drive, Sherman Oaks. (We will alternate our meetings between week days and Saturdays to make it possible for all to attend).

The purpose of the meeting will be to plan a Seminar in January devoted to open discussion of the full and meaningful participation of Women in Politics, and to plan an all out petition signing campaign for putting the 18 year old vote on the June ballot.

Remember:

- 1. You and your friends go to the Fresno Conference!
- 2. You or your representative attend our meeting Nov. 12.

Call us if you have any questions 213/386-6013.